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Pastor Cheryl 

I am really excited to tell you that I will be taking over  

as volunteer coordinator starting in January.  I am not at  

all excited that Natalie is leaving us, but wish her the very 

best as she begins this new journey in her life. She has 

done an excellent job with the volunteers and is working with me to make this  

transition as smooth as possible. Her organization and leadership make this a 

very simple changeover for me.   

 

My office is in the Community Center across from Foundation Hall.  My phone  

number is 650-7146. I look forward to working with you as we continue the Green 

Hills legacy of giving.   

$38 per foot  
Thatés the cost of Remnants of Peonies  

Walking Trail. The trail is 3960 feet. 

The math is easy . . .  

trail ä you = impossible!  
 

Weére in it for the long walk, will   

you join us? 
 

If you would like to donate to this fabulous  

project call Nita Wilkinson at 937-650-7146.   
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January Birthdays  

      It used to be a phone either hung on the wall and one had to  
     crank it, or the big black gadget sat on the desk and one had to wait 
     until the neighbor got off the line in order to use it. Long distance calls 
     were made only during tragedies, and phone booths once dotted city 
     streets. Now a phone is a computer, a camera, a compass, and  
    calculator. There is an app that you can install called SkyView, and it  
     does a most incredible thing. You point the phone toward a star and in 
     a moment it will draw the constellation to which it belongs.  
     Point to one of the stars in the Big Dipper and soon there will be a  
     drawing of a bear, for the Big Dipper is part of Ursa Major, the Great  
     Bear. Point to the three close stars that make up Orionés Belt and soon 
there will be a drawing on the phoneés screen of a hunter with sword and shield. 
 The ancient astronomers had nothing so engineered as smart phones. They were 
simply smart men who invented instruments to calculate distances. We can wonder if the 
three Eastern men who traveled to Bethlehem used their handy astrolabes, an ancient  
astronomy instrument. Some people call these men magi, some call them kings, and some 
call them astrologers; and each term has its different meaning. I like to think of them as 
three foreigners, traveling by the light of a new star they had seen, and who were wise 
enough to pay attention to the dream informing them to go home a different way,  
depriving King Herod knowledge of Jesusé whereabouts.  
 Ités interesting that shepherds, lowly and outcasts, and scientists, smart and  
foreigners, would be the first to believe and honor Jesus. Did they have nothing to lose in 
believing this infant was a king and one who would save his people? It seems as though 
through Jesusé ministry it was always those of his family, faith, and origin who refused to 
believe. We see examples repeated throughout the gospels where people who should 
have ægottenç the message didnét, and people who should have æseen the lightç never did. 
We see examples of the demon-possessed, the sinners, the children, the diseased, and 
more believing and acting upon their belief that Jesus was the Savior. 
 It doesnét take a star shining in the sky, nor does it take a smartphone, to show us 
the way. Jesus Christ is the Way, the truth, and the life. Jesus is the Bright Morning Star. 
And it is in Jesus Christ we find the beginning and the end, the Alpha and Omega. And we 
donét need a phone to call him. A prayer will do nicely.  Thanks be to God for that! 

      A Bright, Shining Star  

 The new Green Hills Director of Volunteers is 

Nita Wilkinson  

Volunteer Opportunities:  
Life Bio  Music & Memory  

Ice Water Assistance 
Fred Root Apartments 6 

Jean Royer Inn 7 

Adam Buroker Apartments 8 

Wanda Chamberlain Apartments 9 

Pat Swanson Homes 11 

Inez Legge Center 12 

Faye Buroker Center 15 

Doris Prater Inn 16 

Ralph Krouskop Apartments 17 

Helen Ransbottom Center 21 

Lillian Comer Apartments 23 

Mary Taylor Apartments 23 

Robert  Thompson Center 23 

Betty Holycross Center 23 

Hilda Heaberlin Center 24 

Judy McAdams Homes 26 

Virginia Parsons Center 28 

Betty Ferryman Center 29 

Debra Leon Apartments 30 
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Wednesday, January 6
th 

from 1:30 -5:30PM 
Blood Drive 

 

Saturday, January 16
th

 at 2:00PM  
Jazzing Up January ä Pianist Bill Figley  

Upcoming Events  

     In Foundation Hall  

Please join us for one   Water Fitness Class  Tai Chi 

of our wellness classes:         M-W-F at 9AM           M at 4PM 
 

                  T & Th at 3PM 

Leave the cleaning to us!  
 At Green Hills Community we have our own housekeeping services available for those 

who reside in the apartments and homes. You can have the service on a weekly, bi-weekly, or 

monthly basis and the cost is $15 per hour. Currently, the only day that is available for this  

service is Wednesdays. However, we are exploring the possibility of another option during the 

week - if we have enough people interested. 

 If you would like housekeeping in your home on another day of the week, please let us 

know the day that you prefer. If we can schedule five or six homes on another day then we 

may consider adding another day as an option for housekeeping. 

 Please remember that the cost of housekeeping is $15 for the first hour, regardless if the 

job takes 20 minutes or 45 minutes. After the first hour, the cost is billed in 15-minute  

increments. 

 If you are interested in a day other than Wednesday, please call or leave a message with 

Jess Shaw at 650-7131 to let her know what day that you prefer.  

  West Liberty United Methodist 

church is offering Grief Support 

through a program called GriefShare. 

GriefShare is a special weekly seminar 

and support group designed to help 

you rebuild life after losing a loved 

oneåoffering help, encouragement 

and hope. 

 Session times will be Wednesday 

at 1 PM beginning January 20
th

 and  

lasting 13 weeks in the Recreation 

Room beside Rhonda Erwinés office. 

There is a $5 registration fee, which  

includes a workbook. See Pastor Cheryl 

or call Gene Farley at 937-441-3592 for 

more information. Everyone is  

welcome. 

The techyteens are having a social media 
contest. Please  go to our Facebook and/
or Twitter page and vote for your favorite  
photo!   If you would like to learn more, 
come to the techyteens=savvyseniors 
meeting on January 19th at 9:30AM. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/
GreenHillsRetirementCommunity 
 
https://twitter.com/GHCommunity  

Matter of Balance  
There will be a new Matter of Balance class 

starting on January 4
th

 at 1:30PM in the  

Chapel. Join us to learn some great exercises 

for strength, flexibility, and balance as well  

as educational topics to minimize your risk  

of falls. 

NOW HIRING!  

We are looking for a few good men and 

women to join our staff! Do you have a 

friend or family member who would  

make a great addition to our team?  

We have full and part time openings  

in nursing, dietary, child care, and life  

enrichment. They can apply in person  

at the customer care main desk, email  

to mbrayton@greenhillscommunity.org, 

or visit www.greenhillscareers.com 


